
2100 Diamond Street  
Philadelphia Historical Commission 

May/June 2020 

ADDRESS:  
Proposal: Construct two-story building 
Review Requested: Final Approval 
Owner: City of Philadelphia Department of Public Property 
Applicant: Michelle Shuman, Capital Projects Division 
History: 1875; Buildings demolished c. 1997 
Individual Designation: None 
District Designation: Diamond Street Historic District, Contributing, 1/29/1986  
Staff Contact: Kim Chantry, kim.chantry@phila.gov 
 
BACKGROUND:  
This application proposes to construct a new building for the 22nd Police District, located on 
vacant lots within the Diamond Street Historic District. The Diamond Street Historic District was 
listed on the Philadelphia Register of Historic Places in 1986. At the time of the designation, 
buildings classified as contributing in the district inventory, which were in very poor condition, 
stood on these blocks. Not long after the designation of the district, the Department of Licenses 

demolished, resulting in the vacant lots that are present today. In 2001 and again in 2018, 
proposals were reviewed by the Commission to amend the historic district boundaries to 
exclude these vacant lots. Owing to community opposition, the Commission took no action in 
2001, and denied the application to amend the boundary in 2018. Therefore, the Commission 
retains plenary jurisdiction over the review of building permit applications for these lots which 
have been vacant for approximately 20 years and are located at the far western edge of the 
historic district. 
 
SCOPE OF WORK 

 Construct two-story building and associated parking lots and public plazas. 
 
STANDARDS FOR REVIEW: 

 Guidelines 
include: 

 Standard 9: New additions, exterior alterations, or related new construction will not 
destroy historic materials, features, and spatial relationships that characterize the 
property. The new work shall be differentiated from the old and will be compatible with 
the historic materials, features, size, scale and proportion, and massing to protect the 
integrity of the property and its environment. 

 The proposed building is compatible with, yet differentiated from, the historic 
district. It is located at the far western end of the district, and as such, it is not 
seen within the context of the traditional red brick and brownstone rowhouses 
that defines the district to the east. The building façade incorporates ornamental 
brickwork found on residential buildings in the district but with a gray brick. The 
overall massing, size, and scale appears to be appropriate for the historic district.  

 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION: Approval, with the staff to review details, pursuant to Standard 9.   
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